EXHIBIT

A



OFFICE OF ADMISSIONS

THE UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT AUSTIN

Undergraduate Admissions

P.O. Box 8058 · Austin, TX 78713-8058 · (512) 475-7399 · FAX (512) 475-7478

Abigail Noel Fisher 922 Bent Creek Court Richmond, TX 77469 March 25, 2008

Dear Ms. Fisher:

Now that we've completed the evaluation process for fall 2008 semester applicants, I'm writing to inform you about an option that may allow you to complete your education at The University of Texas at Austin. Although we're not able to offer you immediate admission to UT Austin for the 2008 summer or fall semesters, your hard work and many accomplishments do allow us to offer you admission to the Coordinated Admission Program (CAP).

CAP offers accomplished students the opportunity to begin their studies at a participating University of Texas System campus. Students who successfully fulfill the requirements of the program may then enroll at UT Austin after their freshman year, in your case, you could enroll at UT Austin for the fall 2009 semester.

If you decide to participate in the Coordinated Admission Program, you'll need to complete the online acceptance agreement by the deadline indicated on the online CAP agreement. Log in to your UT Austin Application Status page at https://utdirect.utexas.edu/admissions/status_check.WBX (UT EID and password required) to access the online agreement and learn more about the participating CAP schools. Once you complete and submit the online agreement, we'll guarantee your admission to the university you select. We'll also forward your application information to your selected UT System campus. You do not need to apply for admission to the UT System school you select to attend as part of CAP; however, you should send your final high school transcript to your selected university later this spring.

To continue your studies at UT Austin during the fall 2009 semester, you must fulfill the requirements of the agreement, which include completing at least 30 transferable semester credit hours at your selected UT System campus and obtaining a minimum cumulative 3.2 grade point average on all hours attempted while enrolled in the program (during the fall and spring semesters). The university you choose to attend as a freshman will provide you with an approved list of courses that you may choose from during your freshman year. Visit http://bealonghorn.utexas.edu/freshmen/admission/cap/faq/ for frequently asked questions.

If you meet the requirements after your freshman year, we'll guarantee your admission to UT Austin into either the College of Liberal Arts or the College of Natural Sciences. You'll have the opportunity to compete for admission into a major outside of these two colleges, but we only guarantee your admission to a Liberal Arts or Natural Sciences major.

The level of achievement required to be admitted to UT Austin's 2008 freshman class was extraordinary, and we regret that we were not able to admit every accomplished student who applied. We're pleased, however, to be able to offer this opportunity to students, like you, who we believe have the ability to succeed at UT Austin.

We hope that you'll seriously consider participating in CAP and that you decide to complete your studies at UT Austin beginning in the fall of 2009. For additional information about CAP and what to do next, log in to your Application Status page on *Be a Longhorn*. If you have additional questions, contact our office at 512-475-7387.

Sincerely,

Dr. Bruce Walker

Vice Provost and Director of Admissions

MONGROUND BELLEVIER OF SERVING SERVING

Log in with your UT EID today!
Your UT EID: anf424